
 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
27th June 2024                                                    LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
A lot has happened since my last newsletter which was only last week. 
 
Thurlaston Carnival on Saturday was lovely. The weather was kind. Our Country Dancers and Choir were 
amazing. Well done to all who took part. 
 
We had some very tired children (and staff) on Thursday following the two late performances of Super Sam. 
The children were amazing and very professional. I am sure all our neighbours enjoyed the singing that they 
will have heard floating across the air during all three performances. The children are so talented. Thank you 
to the staff for supporting them with this so well and giving up their own time to attend the performances. 
 
The Diocese ran an online Leavers’ Assembly which we joined on Thursday. The Diocesan Director of 
Education led this with Bishop Martyn Snow giving a short talk. 
 
Gold Award Assembly is as usual on Monday. Certificates will only be given to children who handed in their 
collector cards before lunchtime on Thursday. Later ones will be done the following week. 
 
On Tuesday we have our Sports Day starting as near to 1pm as we are able. All are welcome to join. Please 
bring your own chairs or picnic blankets. The PTFA will be selling light refreshments. The children in each class 
chose the races they wanted to take part in and were happy at the time. They have been shared out fairly in 
each class. Changes to their choices are not possible. After Sports Day the PTFA are holding their AGM if you 
wish to join them. We ask that photographs of the children are not taken and that the judges’ decisions are 
respected which demonstrates good sportsmanship. 
 
On Wednesday we have our whole school trips.  
There is an early start for Class 3 and 4 at 8:25am. They will need a packed lunch and drinks. To be able to go 
on any of the things they will need: 

 long sleeves, trousers and gloves are needed for all lessons even if it is a hot day. 

 sensible shoes with grip are recommended. No open toed-shoes or heels permitted. 

 water bottle is needed 

 sun cream recommended on a sunny day 
 
Class 1 and 2 have their trip to Riverside Hub. Normal school start time. The children will be given the T-Shirts 
you have arranged in school. Lunch has been booked. 

We hope both trips will return by the end of school. However it is a little distance away and traffic can be 

unpredictable. 

 



Your child should be bringing home their school report tomorrow. Please check their bag.  
 
We are looking to recruit an apprentice LSA/TA through Loughborough College to start in the autumn term. 
The post will be paid at the Modern Apprentice Minimum Wage. If you know of anyone who may be 
interested please direct them to Loughborough College to apply. 
 
Miss Bilson will be joining us for our trip on Wednesday. Unfortunately, changes to the funding which was 
paying for her support mean she will be leaving us at the end of the year. We will miss her very much and all 
that she added to our school with her amazing PE skill set. We wish her well in her future. 
 
Mrs Henfrey has decided she wants to spend more time with her family and will also be leaving at the end of 
the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
 
Mrs Andrews is going on maternity leave at the end of the year. We trust she also has a safe delivery and are 
sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
5th July as in the original letter sent to them in April. 
1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
3rd July -Class 1 and 2 – Trip to Riverside Hub and Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre. 
9th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Leavers tea. Parents of Year 6 children can attend the Leavers Assembly 
starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
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sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
5th July as in the original letter sent to them in April. 
1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
3rd July -Class 1 and 2 – Trip to Riverside Hub and Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre. 
9th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Leavers tea. Parents of Year 6 children can attend the Leavers Assembly 
starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 



 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
A lot has happened since my last newsletter which was only last week. 
 
Thurlaston Carnival on Saturday was lovely. The weather was kind. Our Country Dancers and Choir were 
amazing. Well done to all who took part. 
 
We had some very tired children (and staff) on Thursday following the two late performances of Super Sam. 
The children were amazing and very professional. I am sure all our neighbours enjoyed the singing that they 
will have heard floating across the air during all three performances. The children are so talented. Thank you 
to the staff for supporting them with this so well and giving up their own time to attend the performances. 
 
The Diocese ran an online Leavers’ Assembly which we joined on Thursday. The Diocesan Director of 
Education led this with Bishop Martyn Snow giving a short talk. 
 
Gold Award Assembly is as usual on Monday. Certificates will only be given to children who handed in their 
collector cards before lunchtime on Thursday. Later ones will be done the following week. 
 
On Tuesday we have our Sports Day starting as near to 1pm as we are able. All are welcome to join. Please 
bring your own chairs or picnic blankets. The PTFA will be selling light refreshments. The children in each class 
chose the races they wanted to take part in and were happy at the time. They have been shared out fairly in 
each class. Changes to their choices are not possible. After Sports Day the PTFA are holding their AGM if you 
wish to join them. We ask that photographs of the children are not taken and that the judges’ decisions are 
respected which demonstrates good sportsmanship. 
 
On Wednesday we have our whole school trips.  
There is an early start for Class 3 and 4 at 8:25am. They will need a packed lunch and drinks. To be able to go 
on any of the things they will need: 

 long sleeves, trousers and gloves are needed for all lessons even if it is a hot day. 

 sensible shoes with grip are recommended. No open toed-shoes or heels permitted. 

 water bottle is needed 

 sun cream recommended on a sunny day 
 
Class 1 and 2 have their trip to Riverside Hub. Normal school start time. The children will be given the T-Shirts 
you have arranged in school. Lunch has been booked. 

We hope both trips will return by the end of school. However it is a little distance away and traffic can be 

unpredictable. 

 



Your child should be bringing home their school report tomorrow. Please check their bag.  
 
We are looking to recruit an apprentice LSA/TA through Loughborough College to start in the autumn term. 
The post will be paid at the Modern Apprentice Minimum Wage. If you know of anyone who may be 
interested please direct them to Loughborough College to apply. 
 
Miss Bilson will be joining us for our trip on Wednesday. Unfortunately, changes to the funding which was 
paying for her support mean she will be leaving us at the end of the year. We will miss her very much and all 
that she added to our school with her amazing PE skill set. We wish her well in her future. 
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the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
 
Mrs Andrews is going on maternity leave at the end of the year. We trust she also has a safe delivery and are 
sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
5th July as in the original letter sent to them in April. 
1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
3rd July -Class 1 and 2 – Trip to Riverside Hub and Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre. 
9th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Leavers tea. Parents of Year 6 children can attend the Leavers Assembly 
starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 



 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
27th June 2024                                                    LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
A lot has happened since my last newsletter which was only last week. 
 
Thurlaston Carnival on Saturday was lovely. The weather was kind. Our Country Dancers and Choir were 
amazing. Well done to all who took part. 
 
We had some very tired children (and staff) on Thursday following the two late performances of Super Sam. 
The children were amazing and very professional. I am sure all our neighbours enjoyed the singing that they 
will have heard floating across the air during all three performances. The children are so talented. Thank you 
to the staff for supporting them with this so well and giving up their own time to attend the performances. 
 
The Diocese ran an online Leavers’ Assembly which we joined on Thursday. The Diocesan Director of 
Education led this with Bishop Martyn Snow giving a short talk. 
 
Gold Award Assembly is as usual on Monday. Certificates will only be given to children who handed in their 
collector cards before lunchtime on Thursday. Later ones will be done the following week. 
 
On Tuesday we have our Sports Day starting as near to 1pm as we are able. All are welcome to join. Please 
bring your own chairs or picnic blankets. The PTFA will be selling light refreshments. The children in each class 
chose the races they wanted to take part in and were happy at the time. They have been shared out fairly in 
each class. Changes to their choices are not possible. After Sports Day the PTFA are holding their AGM if you 
wish to join them. We ask that photographs of the children are not taken and that the judges’ decisions are 
respected which demonstrates good sportsmanship. 
 
On Wednesday we have our whole school trips.  
There is an early start for Class 3 and 4 at 8:25am. They will need a packed lunch and drinks. To be able to go 
on any of the things they will need: 

 long sleeves, trousers and gloves are needed for all lessons even if it is a hot day. 

 sensible shoes with grip are recommended. No open toed-shoes or heels permitted. 

 water bottle is needed 

 sun cream recommended on a sunny day 
 
Class 1 and 2 have their trip to Riverside Hub. Normal school start time. The children will be given the T-Shirts 
you have arranged in school. Lunch has been booked. 

We hope both trips will return by the end of school. However it is a little distance away and traffic can be 

unpredictable. 

 



Your child should be bringing home their school report tomorrow. Please check their bag.  
 
We are looking to recruit an apprentice LSA/TA through Loughborough College to start in the autumn term. 
The post will be paid at the Modern Apprentice Minimum Wage. If you know of anyone who may be 
interested please direct them to Loughborough College to apply. 
 
Miss Bilson will be joining us for our trip on Wednesday. Unfortunately, changes to the funding which was 
paying for her support mean she will be leaving us at the end of the year. We will miss her very much and all 
that she added to our school with her amazing PE skill set. We wish her well in her future. 
 
Mrs Henfrey has decided she wants to spend more time with her family and will also be leaving at the end of 
the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
 
Mrs Andrews is going on maternity leave at the end of the year. We trust she also has a safe delivery and are 
sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
5th July as in the original letter sent to them in April. 
1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
3rd July -Class 1 and 2 – Trip to Riverside Hub and Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre. 
9th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Leavers tea. Parents of Year 6 children can attend the Leavers Assembly 
starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 



 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
27th June 2024                                                    LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
A lot has happened since my last newsletter which was only last week. 
 
Thurlaston Carnival on Saturday was lovely. The weather was kind. Our Country Dancers and Choir were 
amazing. Well done to all who took part. 
 
We had some very tired children (and staff) on Thursday following the two late performances of Super Sam. 
The children were amazing and very professional. I am sure all our neighbours enjoyed the singing that they 
will have heard floating across the air during all three performances. The children are so talented. Thank you 
to the staff for supporting them with this so well and giving up their own time to attend the performances. 
 
The Diocese ran an online Leavers’ Assembly which we joined on Thursday. The Diocesan Director of 
Education led this with Bishop Martyn Snow giving a short talk. 
 
Gold Award Assembly is as usual on Monday. Certificates will only be given to children who handed in their 
collector cards before lunchtime on Thursday. Later ones will be done the following week. 
 
On Tuesday we have our Sports Day starting as near to 1pm as we are able. All are welcome to join. Please 
bring your own chairs or picnic blankets. The PTFA will be selling light refreshments. The children in each class 
chose the races they wanted to take part in and were happy at the time. They have been shared out fairly in 
each class. Changes to their choices are not possible. After Sports Day the PTFA are holding their AGM if you 
wish to join them. We ask that photographs of the children are not taken and that the judges’ decisions are 
respected which demonstrates good sportsmanship. 
 
On Wednesday we have our whole school trips.  
There is an early start for Class 3 and 4 at 8:25am. They will need a packed lunch and drinks. To be able to go 
on any of the things they will need: 

 long sleeves, trousers and gloves are needed for all lessons even if it is a hot day. 

 sensible shoes with grip are recommended. No open toed-shoes or heels permitted. 

 water bottle is needed 

 sun cream recommended on a sunny day 
 
Class 1 and 2 have their trip to Riverside Hub. Normal school start time. The children will be given the T-Shirts 
you have arranged in school. Lunch has been booked. 

We hope both trips will return by the end of school. However it is a little distance away and traffic can be 

unpredictable. 

 



Your child should be bringing home their school report tomorrow. Please check their bag.  
 
We are looking to recruit an apprentice LSA/TA through Loughborough College to start in the autumn term. 
The post will be paid at the Modern Apprentice Minimum Wage. If you know of anyone who may be 
interested please direct them to Loughborough College to apply. 
 
Miss Bilson will be joining us for our trip on Wednesday. Unfortunately, changes to the funding which was 
paying for her support mean she will be leaving us at the end of the year. We will miss her very much and all 
that she added to our school with her amazing PE skill set. We wish her well in her future. 
 
Mrs Henfrey has decided she wants to spend more time with her family and will also be leaving at the end of 
the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
 
Mrs Andrews is going on maternity leave at the end of the year. We trust she also has a safe delivery and are 
sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
5th July as in the original letter sent to them in April. 
1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
3rd July -Class 1 and 2 – Trip to Riverside Hub and Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre. 
9th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Leavers tea. Parents of Year 6 children can attend the Leavers Assembly 
starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 



 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
27th June 2024                                                    LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
A lot has happened since my last newsletter which was only last week. 
 
Thurlaston Carnival on Saturday was lovely. The weather was kind. Our Country Dancers and Choir were 
amazing. Well done to all who took part. 
 
We had some very tired children (and staff) on Thursday following the two late performances of Super Sam. 
The children were amazing and very professional. I am sure all our neighbours enjoyed the singing that they 
will have heard floating across the air during all three performances. The children are so talented. Thank you 
to the staff for supporting them with this so well and giving up their own time to attend the performances. 
 
The Diocese ran an online Leavers’ Assembly which we joined on Thursday. The Diocesan Director of 
Education led this with Bishop Martyn Snow giving a short talk. 
 
Gold Award Assembly is as usual on Monday. Certificates will only be given to children who handed in their 
collector cards before lunchtime on Thursday. Later ones will be done the following week. 
 
On Tuesday we have our Sports Day starting as near to 1pm as we are able. All are welcome to join. Please 
bring your own chairs or picnic blankets. The PTFA will be selling light refreshments. The children in each class 
chose the races they wanted to take part in and were happy at the time. They have been shared out fairly in 
each class. Changes to their choices are not possible. After Sports Day the PTFA are holding their AGM if you 
wish to join them. We ask that photographs of the children are not taken and that the judges’ decisions are 
respected which demonstrates good sportsmanship. 
 
On Wednesday we have our whole school trips.  
There is an early start for Class 3 and 4 at 8:25am. They will need a packed lunch and drinks. To be able to go 
on any of the things they will need: 

 long sleeves, trousers and gloves are needed for all lessons even if it is a hot day. 

 sensible shoes with grip are recommended. No open toed-shoes or heels permitted. 

 water bottle is needed 

 sun cream recommended on a sunny day 
 
Class 1 and 2 have their trip to Riverside Hub. Normal school start time. The children will be given the T-Shirts 
you have arranged in school. Lunch has been booked. 

We hope both trips will return by the end of school. However it is a little distance away and traffic can be 

unpredictable. 

 



Your child should be bringing home their school report tomorrow. Please check their bag.  
 
We are looking to recruit an apprentice LSA/TA through Loughborough College to start in the autumn term. 
The post will be paid at the Modern Apprentice Minimum Wage. If you know of anyone who may be 
interested please direct them to Loughborough College to apply. 
 
Miss Bilson will be joining us for our trip on Wednesday. Unfortunately, changes to the funding which was 
paying for her support mean she will be leaving us at the end of the year. We will miss her very much and all 
that she added to our school with her amazing PE skill set. We wish her well in her future. 
 
Mrs Henfrey has decided she wants to spend more time with her family and will also be leaving at the end of 
the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
 
Mrs Andrews is going on maternity leave at the end of the year. We trust she also has a safe delivery and are 
sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
5th July as in the original letter sent to them in April. 
1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
3rd July -Class 1 and 2 – Trip to Riverside Hub and Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre. 
9th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Leavers tea. Parents of Year 6 children can attend the Leavers Assembly 
starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 



 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
27th June 2024                                                    LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
A lot has happened since my last newsletter which was only last week. 
 
Thurlaston Carnival on Saturday was lovely. The weather was kind. Our Country Dancers and Choir were 
amazing. Well done to all who took part. 
 
We had some very tired children (and staff) on Thursday following the two late performances of Super Sam. 
The children were amazing and very professional. I am sure all our neighbours enjoyed the singing that they 
will have heard floating across the air during all three performances. The children are so talented. Thank you 
to the staff for supporting them with this so well and giving up their own time to attend the performances. 
 
The Diocese ran an online Leavers’ Assembly which we joined on Thursday. The Diocesan Director of 
Education led this with Bishop Martyn Snow giving a short talk. 
 
Gold Award Assembly is as usual on Monday. Certificates will only be given to children who handed in their 
collector cards before lunchtime on Thursday. Later ones will be done the following week. 
 
On Tuesday we have our Sports Day starting as near to 1pm as we are able. All are welcome to join. Please 
bring your own chairs or picnic blankets. The PTFA will be selling light refreshments. The children in each class 
chose the races they wanted to take part in and were happy at the time. They have been shared out fairly in 
each class. Changes to their choices are not possible. After Sports Day the PTFA are holding their AGM if you 
wish to join them. We ask that photographs of the children are not taken and that the judges’ decisions are 
respected which demonstrates good sportsmanship. 
 
On Wednesday we have our whole school trips.  
There is an early start for Class 3 and 4 at 8:25am. They will need a packed lunch and drinks. To be able to go 
on any of the things they will need: 

 long sleeves, trousers and gloves are needed for all lessons even if it is a hot day. 

 sensible shoes with grip are recommended. No open toed-shoes or heels permitted. 

 water bottle is needed 

 sun cream recommended on a sunny day 
 
Class 1 and 2 have their trip to Riverside Hub. Normal school start time. The children will be given the T-Shirts 
you have arranged in school. Lunch has been booked. 

We hope both trips will return by the end of school. However it is a little distance away and traffic can be 

unpredictable. 

 



Your child should be bringing home their school report tomorrow. Please check their bag.  
 
We are looking to recruit an apprentice LSA/TA through Loughborough College to start in the autumn term. 
The post will be paid at the Modern Apprentice Minimum Wage. If you know of anyone who may be 
interested please direct them to Loughborough College to apply. 
 
Miss Bilson will be joining us for our trip on Wednesday. Unfortunately, changes to the funding which was 
paying for her support mean she will be leaving us at the end of the year. We will miss her very much and all 
that she added to our school with her amazing PE skill set. We wish her well in her future. 
 
Mrs Henfrey has decided she wants to spend more time with her family and will also be leaving at the end of 
the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
 
Mrs Andrews is going on maternity leave at the end of the year. We trust she also has a safe delivery and are 
sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
5th July as in the original letter sent to them in April. 
1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
3rd July -Class 1 and 2 – Trip to Riverside Hub and Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre. 
9th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Leavers tea. Parents of Year 6 children can attend the Leavers Assembly 
starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 



 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
27th June 2024                                                    LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
A lot has happened since my last newsletter which was only last week. 
 
Thurlaston Carnival on Saturday was lovely. The weather was kind. Our Country Dancers and Choir were 
amazing. Well done to all who took part. 
 
We had some very tired children (and staff) on Thursday following the two late performances of Super Sam. 
The children were amazing and very professional. I am sure all our neighbours enjoyed the singing that they 
will have heard floating across the air during all three performances. The children are so talented. Thank you 
to the staff for supporting them with this so well and giving up their own time to attend the performances. 
 
The Diocese ran an online Leavers’ Assembly which we joined on Thursday. The Diocesan Director of 
Education led this with Bishop Martyn Snow giving a short talk. 
 
Gold Award Assembly is as usual on Monday. Certificates will only be given to children who handed in their 
collector cards before lunchtime on Thursday. Later ones will be done the following week. 
 
On Tuesday we have our Sports Day starting as near to 1pm as we are able. All are welcome to join. Please 
bring your own chairs or picnic blankets. The PTFA will be selling light refreshments. The children in each class 
chose the races they wanted to take part in and were happy at the time. They have been shared out fairly in 
each class. Changes to their choices are not possible. After Sports Day the PTFA are holding their AGM if you 
wish to join them. We ask that photographs of the children are not taken and that the judges’ decisions are 
respected which demonstrates good sportsmanship. 
 
On Wednesday we have our whole school trips.  
There is an early start for Class 3 and 4 at 8:25am. They will need a packed lunch and drinks. To be able to go 
on any of the things they will need: 

 long sleeves, trousers and gloves are needed for all lessons even if it is a hot day. 

 sensible shoes with grip are recommended. No open toed-shoes or heels permitted. 

 water bottle is needed 

 sun cream recommended on a sunny day 
 
Class 1 and 2 have their trip to Riverside Hub. Normal school start time. The children will be given the T-Shirts 
you have arranged in school. Lunch has been booked. 

We hope both trips will return by the end of school. However it is a little distance away and traffic can be 

unpredictable. 

 



Your child should be bringing home their school report tomorrow. Please check their bag.  
 
We are looking to recruit an apprentice LSA/TA through Loughborough College to start in the autumn term. 
The post will be paid at the Modern Apprentice Minimum Wage. If you know of anyone who may be 
interested please direct them to Loughborough College to apply. 
 
Miss Bilson will be joining us for our trip on Wednesday. Unfortunately, changes to the funding which was 
paying for her support mean she will be leaving us at the end of the year. We will miss her very much and all 
that she added to our school with her amazing PE skill set. We wish her well in her future. 
 
Mrs Henfrey has decided she wants to spend more time with her family and will also be leaving at the end of 
the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
 
Mrs Andrews is going on maternity leave at the end of the year. We trust she also has a safe delivery and are 
sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
5th July as in the original letter sent to them in April. 
1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
3rd July -Class 1 and 2 – Trip to Riverside Hub and Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre. 
9th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Leavers tea. Parents of Year 6 children can attend the Leavers Assembly 
starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 



 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
27th June 2024                                                    LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
A lot has happened since my last newsletter which was only last week. 
 
Thurlaston Carnival on Saturday was lovely. The weather was kind. Our Country Dancers and Choir were 
amazing. Well done to all who took part. 
 
We had some very tired children (and staff) on Thursday following the two late performances of Super Sam. 
The children were amazing and very professional. I am sure all our neighbours enjoyed the singing that they 
will have heard floating across the air during all three performances. The children are so talented. Thank you 
to the staff for supporting them with this so well and giving up their own time to attend the performances. 
 
The Diocese ran an online Leavers’ Assembly which we joined on Thursday. The Diocesan Director of 
Education led this with Bishop Martyn Snow giving a short talk. 
 
Gold Award Assembly is as usual on Monday. Certificates will only be given to children who handed in their 
collector cards before lunchtime on Thursday. Later ones will be done the following week. 
 
On Tuesday we have our Sports Day starting as near to 1pm as we are able. All are welcome to join. Please 
bring your own chairs or picnic blankets. The PTFA will be selling light refreshments. The children in each class 
chose the races they wanted to take part in and were happy at the time. They have been shared out fairly in 
each class. Changes to their choices are not possible. After Sports Day the PTFA are holding their AGM if you 
wish to join them. We ask that photographs of the children are not taken and that the judges’ decisions are 
respected which demonstrates good sportsmanship. 
 
On Wednesday we have our whole school trips.  
There is an early start for Class 3 and 4 at 8:25am. They will need a packed lunch and drinks. To be able to go 
on any of the things they will need: 

 long sleeves, trousers and gloves are needed for all lessons even if it is a hot day. 

 sensible shoes with grip are recommended. No open toed-shoes or heels permitted. 

 water bottle is needed 

 sun cream recommended on a sunny day 
 
Class 1 and 2 have their trip to Riverside Hub. Normal school start time. The children will be given the T-Shirts 
you have arranged in school. Lunch has been booked. 

We hope both trips will return by the end of school. However it is a little distance away and traffic can be 

unpredictable. 

 



Your child should be bringing home their school report tomorrow. Please check their bag.  
 
We are looking to recruit an apprentice LSA/TA through Loughborough College to start in the autumn term. 
The post will be paid at the Modern Apprentice Minimum Wage. If you know of anyone who may be 
interested please direct them to Loughborough College to apply. 
 
Miss Bilson will be joining us for our trip on Wednesday. Unfortunately, changes to the funding which was 
paying for her support mean she will be leaving us at the end of the year. We will miss her very much and all 
that she added to our school with her amazing PE skill set. We wish her well in her future. 
 
Mrs Henfrey has decided she wants to spend more time with her family and will also be leaving at the end of 
the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
 
Mrs Andrews is going on maternity leave at the end of the year. We trust she also has a safe delivery and are 
sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
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1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
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starting at approximately 9:10am 
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27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
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to the staff for supporting them with this so well and giving up their own time to attend the performances. 
 
The Diocese ran an online Leavers’ Assembly which we joined on Thursday. The Diocesan Director of 
Education led this with Bishop Martyn Snow giving a short talk. 
 
Gold Award Assembly is as usual on Monday. Certificates will only be given to children who handed in their 
collector cards before lunchtime on Thursday. Later ones will be done the following week. 
 
On Tuesday we have our Sports Day starting as near to 1pm as we are able. All are welcome to join. Please 
bring your own chairs or picnic blankets. The PTFA will be selling light refreshments. The children in each class 
chose the races they wanted to take part in and were happy at the time. They have been shared out fairly in 
each class. Changes to their choices are not possible. After Sports Day the PTFA are holding their AGM if you 
wish to join them. We ask that photographs of the children are not taken and that the judges’ decisions are 
respected which demonstrates good sportsmanship. 
 
On Wednesday we have our whole school trips.  
There is an early start for Class 3 and 4 at 8:25am. They will need a packed lunch and drinks. To be able to go 
on any of the things they will need: 

 long sleeves, trousers and gloves are needed for all lessons even if it is a hot day. 

 sensible shoes with grip are recommended. No open toed-shoes or heels permitted. 

 water bottle is needed 

 sun cream recommended on a sunny day 
 
Class 1 and 2 have their trip to Riverside Hub. Normal school start time. The children will be given the T-Shirts 
you have arranged in school. Lunch has been booked. 

We hope both trips will return by the end of school. However it is a little distance away and traffic can be 

unpredictable. 

 



Your child should be bringing home their school report tomorrow. Please check their bag.  
 
We are looking to recruit an apprentice LSA/TA through Loughborough College to start in the autumn term. 
The post will be paid at the Modern Apprentice Minimum Wage. If you know of anyone who may be 
interested please direct them to Loughborough College to apply. 
 
Miss Bilson will be joining us for our trip on Wednesday. Unfortunately, changes to the funding which was 
paying for her support mean she will be leaving us at the end of the year. We will miss her very much and all 
that she added to our school with her amazing PE skill set. We wish her well in her future. 
 
Mrs Henfrey has decided she wants to spend more time with her family and will also be leaving at the end of 
the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
 
Mrs Andrews is going on maternity leave at the end of the year. We trust she also has a safe delivery and are 
sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
5th July as in the original letter sent to them in April. 
1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
3rd July -Class 1 and 2 – Trip to Riverside Hub and Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre. 
9th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Leavers tea. Parents of Year 6 children can attend the Leavers Assembly 
starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
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1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
3rd July -Class 1 and 2 – Trip to Riverside Hub and Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre. 
9th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Leavers tea. Parents of Year 6 children can attend the Leavers Assembly 
starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
A lot has happened since my last newsletter which was only last week. 
 
Thurlaston Carnival on Saturday was lovely. The weather was kind. Our Country Dancers and Choir were 
amazing. Well done to all who took part. 
 
We had some very tired children (and staff) on Thursday following the two late performances of Super Sam. 
The children were amazing and very professional. I am sure all our neighbours enjoyed the singing that they 
will have heard floating across the air during all three performances. The children are so talented. Thank you 
to the staff for supporting them with this so well and giving up their own time to attend the performances. 
 
The Diocese ran an online Leavers’ Assembly which we joined on Thursday. The Diocesan Director of 
Education led this with Bishop Martyn Snow giving a short talk. 
 
Gold Award Assembly is as usual on Monday. Certificates will only be given to children who handed in their 
collector cards before lunchtime on Thursday. Later ones will be done the following week. 
 
On Tuesday we have our Sports Day starting as near to 1pm as we are able. All are welcome to join. Please 
bring your own chairs or picnic blankets. The PTFA will be selling light refreshments. The children in each class 
chose the races they wanted to take part in and were happy at the time. They have been shared out fairly in 
each class. Changes to their choices are not possible. After Sports Day the PTFA are holding their AGM if you 
wish to join them. We ask that photographs of the children are not taken and that the judges’ decisions are 
respected which demonstrates good sportsmanship. 
 
On Wednesday we have our whole school trips.  
There is an early start for Class 3 and 4 at 8:25am. They will need a packed lunch and drinks. To be able to go 
on any of the things they will need: 

 long sleeves, trousers and gloves are needed for all lessons even if it is a hot day. 

 sensible shoes with grip are recommended. No open toed-shoes or heels permitted. 

 water bottle is needed 

 sun cream recommended on a sunny day 
 
Class 1 and 2 have their trip to Riverside Hub. Normal school start time. The children will be given the T-Shirts 
you have arranged in school. Lunch has been booked. 

We hope both trips will return by the end of school. However it is a little distance away and traffic can be 

unpredictable. 

 



Your child should be bringing home their school report tomorrow. Please check their bag.  
 
We are looking to recruit an apprentice LSA/TA through Loughborough College to start in the autumn term. 
The post will be paid at the Modern Apprentice Minimum Wage. If you know of anyone who may be 
interested please direct them to Loughborough College to apply. 
 
Miss Bilson will be joining us for our trip on Wednesday. Unfortunately, changes to the funding which was 
paying for her support mean she will be leaving us at the end of the year. We will miss her very much and all 
that she added to our school with her amazing PE skill set. We wish her well in her future. 
 
Mrs Henfrey has decided she wants to spend more time with her family and will also be leaving at the end of 
the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
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Your child should be bringing home their school report tomorrow. Please check their bag.  
 
We are looking to recruit an apprentice LSA/TA through Loughborough College to start in the autumn term. 
The post will be paid at the Modern Apprentice Minimum Wage. If you know of anyone who may be 
interested please direct them to Loughborough College to apply. 
 
Miss Bilson will be joining us for our trip on Wednesday. Unfortunately, changes to the funding which was 
paying for her support mean she will be leaving us at the end of the year. We will miss her very much and all 
that she added to our school with her amazing PE skill set. We wish her well in her future. 
 
Mrs Henfrey has decided she wants to spend more time with her family and will also be leaving at the end of 
the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
 
Mrs Andrews is going on maternity leave at the end of the year. We trust she also has a safe delivery and are 
sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
5th July as in the original letter sent to them in April. 
1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
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starting at approximately 9:10am 
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27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
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Gold Award Assembly is as usual on Monday. Certificates will only be given to children who handed in their 
collector cards before lunchtime on Thursday. Later ones will be done the following week. 
 
On Tuesday we have our Sports Day starting as near to 1pm as we are able. All are welcome to join. Please 
bring your own chairs or picnic blankets. The PTFA will be selling light refreshments. The children in each class 
chose the races they wanted to take part in and were happy at the time. They have been shared out fairly in 
each class. Changes to their choices are not possible. After Sports Day the PTFA are holding their AGM if you 
wish to join them. We ask that photographs of the children are not taken and that the judges’ decisions are 
respected which demonstrates good sportsmanship. 
 
On Wednesday we have our whole school trips.  
There is an early start for Class 3 and 4 at 8:25am. They will need a packed lunch and drinks. To be able to go 
on any of the things they will need: 

 long sleeves, trousers and gloves are needed for all lessons even if it is a hot day. 

 sensible shoes with grip are recommended. No open toed-shoes or heels permitted. 

 water bottle is needed 

 sun cream recommended on a sunny day 
 
Class 1 and 2 have their trip to Riverside Hub. Normal school start time. The children will be given the T-Shirts 
you have arranged in school. Lunch has been booked. 

We hope both trips will return by the end of school. However it is a little distance away and traffic can be 

unpredictable. 

 



Your child should be bringing home their school report tomorrow. Please check their bag.  
 
We are looking to recruit an apprentice LSA/TA through Loughborough College to start in the autumn term. 
The post will be paid at the Modern Apprentice Minimum Wage. If you know of anyone who may be 
interested please direct them to Loughborough College to apply. 
 
Miss Bilson will be joining us for our trip on Wednesday. Unfortunately, changes to the funding which was 
paying for her support mean she will be leaving us at the end of the year. We will miss her very much and all 
that she added to our school with her amazing PE skill set. We wish her well in her future. 
 
Mrs Henfrey has decided she wants to spend more time with her family and will also be leaving at the end of 
the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
 
Mrs Andrews is going on maternity leave at the end of the year. We trust she also has a safe delivery and are 
sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
5th July as in the original letter sent to them in April. 
1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
3rd July -Class 1 and 2 – Trip to Riverside Hub and Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre. 
9th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Leavers tea. Parents of Year 6 children can attend the Leavers Assembly 
starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
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9th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Leavers tea. Parents of Year 6 children can attend the Leavers Assembly 
starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
A lot has happened since my last newsletter which was only last week. 
 
Thurlaston Carnival on Saturday was lovely. The weather was kind. Our Country Dancers and Choir were 
amazing. Well done to all who took part. 
 
We had some very tired children (and staff) on Thursday following the two late performances of Super Sam. 
The children were amazing and very professional. I am sure all our neighbours enjoyed the singing that they 
will have heard floating across the air during all three performances. The children are so talented. Thank you 
to the staff for supporting them with this so well and giving up their own time to attend the performances. 
 
The Diocese ran an online Leavers’ Assembly which we joined on Thursday. The Diocesan Director of 
Education led this with Bishop Martyn Snow giving a short talk. 
 
Gold Award Assembly is as usual on Monday. Certificates will only be given to children who handed in their 
collector cards before lunchtime on Thursday. Later ones will be done the following week. 
 
On Tuesday we have our Sports Day starting as near to 1pm as we are able. All are welcome to join. Please 
bring your own chairs or picnic blankets. The PTFA will be selling light refreshments. The children in each class 
chose the races they wanted to take part in and were happy at the time. They have been shared out fairly in 
each class. Changes to their choices are not possible. After Sports Day the PTFA are holding their AGM if you 
wish to join them. We ask that photographs of the children are not taken and that the judges’ decisions are 
respected which demonstrates good sportsmanship. 
 
On Wednesday we have our whole school trips.  
There is an early start for Class 3 and 4 at 8:25am. They will need a packed lunch and drinks. To be able to go 
on any of the things they will need: 

 long sleeves, trousers and gloves are needed for all lessons even if it is a hot day. 

 sensible shoes with grip are recommended. No open toed-shoes or heels permitted. 

 water bottle is needed 

 sun cream recommended on a sunny day 
 
Class 1 and 2 have their trip to Riverside Hub. Normal school start time. The children will be given the T-Shirts 
you have arranged in school. Lunch has been booked. 

We hope both trips will return by the end of school. However it is a little distance away and traffic can be 

unpredictable. 

 



Your child should be bringing home their school report tomorrow. Please check their bag.  
 
We are looking to recruit an apprentice LSA/TA through Loughborough College to start in the autumn term. 
The post will be paid at the Modern Apprentice Minimum Wage. If you know of anyone who may be 
interested please direct them to Loughborough College to apply. 
 
Miss Bilson will be joining us for our trip on Wednesday. Unfortunately, changes to the funding which was 
paying for her support mean she will be leaving us at the end of the year. We will miss her very much and all 
that she added to our school with her amazing PE skill set. We wish her well in her future. 
 
Mrs Henfrey has decided she wants to spend more time with her family and will also be leaving at the end of 
the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
 
Mrs Andrews is going on maternity leave at the end of the year. We trust she also has a safe delivery and are 
sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
5th July as in the original letter sent to them in April. 
1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
3rd July -Class 1 and 2 – Trip to Riverside Hub and Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre. 
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starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
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Miss Bilson will be joining us for our trip on Wednesday. Unfortunately, changes to the funding which was 
paying for her support mean she will be leaving us at the end of the year. We will miss her very much and all 
that she added to our school with her amazing PE skill set. We wish her well in her future. 
 
Mrs Henfrey has decided she wants to spend more time with her family and will also be leaving at the end of 
the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
 
Mrs Andrews is going on maternity leave at the end of the year. We trust she also has a safe delivery and are 
sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
5th July as in the original letter sent to them in April. 
1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
3rd July -Class 1 and 2 – Trip to Riverside Hub and Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre. 
9th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Leavers tea. Parents of Year 6 children can attend the Leavers Assembly 
starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
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amazing. Well done to all who took part. 
 
We had some very tired children (and staff) on Thursday following the two late performances of Super Sam. 
The children were amazing and very professional. I am sure all our neighbours enjoyed the singing that they 
will have heard floating across the air during all three performances. The children are so talented. Thank you 
to the staff for supporting them with this so well and giving up their own time to attend the performances. 
 
The Diocese ran an online Leavers’ Assembly which we joined on Thursday. The Diocesan Director of 
Education led this with Bishop Martyn Snow giving a short talk. 
 
Gold Award Assembly is as usual on Monday. Certificates will only be given to children who handed in their 
collector cards before lunchtime on Thursday. Later ones will be done the following week. 
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on any of the things they will need: 
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 sensible shoes with grip are recommended. No open toed-shoes or heels permitted. 

 water bottle is needed 

 sun cream recommended on a sunny day 
 
Class 1 and 2 have their trip to Riverside Hub. Normal school start time. The children will be given the T-Shirts 
you have arranged in school. Lunch has been booked. 

We hope both trips will return by the end of school. However it is a little distance away and traffic can be 
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chose the races they wanted to take part in and were happy at the time. They have been shared out fairly in 
each class. Changes to their choices are not possible. After Sports Day the PTFA are holding their AGM if you 
wish to join them. We ask that photographs of the children are not taken and that the judges’ decisions are 
respected which demonstrates good sportsmanship. 
 
On Wednesday we have our whole school trips.  
There is an early start for Class 3 and 4 at 8:25am. They will need a packed lunch and drinks. To be able to go 
on any of the things they will need: 

 long sleeves, trousers and gloves are needed for all lessons even if it is a hot day. 

 sensible shoes with grip are recommended. No open toed-shoes or heels permitted. 

 water bottle is needed 

 sun cream recommended on a sunny day 
 
Class 1 and 2 have their trip to Riverside Hub. Normal school start time. The children will be given the T-Shirts 
you have arranged in school. Lunch has been booked. 

We hope both trips will return by the end of school. However it is a little distance away and traffic can be 

unpredictable. 

 



Your child should be bringing home their school report tomorrow. Please check their bag.  
 
We are looking to recruit an apprentice LSA/TA through Loughborough College to start in the autumn term. 
The post will be paid at the Modern Apprentice Minimum Wage. If you know of anyone who may be 
interested please direct them to Loughborough College to apply. 
 
Miss Bilson will be joining us for our trip on Wednesday. Unfortunately, changes to the funding which was 
paying for her support mean she will be leaving us at the end of the year. We will miss her very much and all 
that she added to our school with her amazing PE skill set. We wish her well in her future. 
 
Mrs Henfrey has decided she wants to spend more time with her family and will also be leaving at the end of 
the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
 
Mrs Andrews is going on maternity leave at the end of the year. We trust she also has a safe delivery and are 
sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
5th July as in the original letter sent to them in April. 
1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
3rd July -Class 1 and 2 – Trip to Riverside Hub and Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre. 
9th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Leavers tea. Parents of Year 6 children can attend the Leavers Assembly 
starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
A lot has happened since my last newsletter which was only last week. 
 
Thurlaston Carnival on Saturday was lovely. The weather was kind. Our Country Dancers and Choir were 
amazing. Well done to all who took part. 
 
We had some very tired children (and staff) on Thursday following the two late performances of Super Sam. 
The children were amazing and very professional. I am sure all our neighbours enjoyed the singing that they 
will have heard floating across the air during all three performances. The children are so talented. Thank you 
to the staff for supporting them with this so well and giving up their own time to attend the performances. 
 
The Diocese ran an online Leavers’ Assembly which we joined on Thursday. The Diocesan Director of 
Education led this with Bishop Martyn Snow giving a short talk. 
 
Gold Award Assembly is as usual on Monday. Certificates will only be given to children who handed in their 
collector cards before lunchtime on Thursday. Later ones will be done the following week. 
 
On Tuesday we have our Sports Day starting as near to 1pm as we are able. All are welcome to join. Please 
bring your own chairs or picnic blankets. The PTFA will be selling light refreshments. The children in each class 
chose the races they wanted to take part in and were happy at the time. They have been shared out fairly in 
each class. Changes to their choices are not possible. After Sports Day the PTFA are holding their AGM if you 
wish to join them. We ask that photographs of the children are not taken and that the judges’ decisions are 
respected which demonstrates good sportsmanship. 
 
On Wednesday we have our whole school trips.  
There is an early start for Class 3 and 4 at 8:25am. They will need a packed lunch and drinks. To be able to go 
on any of the things they will need: 

 long sleeves, trousers and gloves are needed for all lessons even if it is a hot day. 

 sensible shoes with grip are recommended. No open toed-shoes or heels permitted. 

 water bottle is needed 

 sun cream recommended on a sunny day 
 
Class 1 and 2 have their trip to Riverside Hub. Normal school start time. The children will be given the T-Shirts 
you have arranged in school. Lunch has been booked. 

We hope both trips will return by the end of school. However it is a little distance away and traffic can be 

unpredictable. 

 



Your child should be bringing home their school report tomorrow. Please check their bag.  
 
We are looking to recruit an apprentice LSA/TA through Loughborough College to start in the autumn term. 
The post will be paid at the Modern Apprentice Minimum Wage. If you know of anyone who may be 
interested please direct them to Loughborough College to apply. 
 
Miss Bilson will be joining us for our trip on Wednesday. Unfortunately, changes to the funding which was 
paying for her support mean she will be leaving us at the end of the year. We will miss her very much and all 
that she added to our school with her amazing PE skill set. We wish her well in her future. 
 
Mrs Henfrey has decided she wants to spend more time with her family and will also be leaving at the end of 
the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
 
Mrs Andrews is going on maternity leave at the end of the year. We trust she also has a safe delivery and are 
sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
5th July as in the original letter sent to them in April. 
1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
3rd July -Class 1 and 2 – Trip to Riverside Hub and Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre. 
9th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Leavers tea. Parents of Year 6 children can attend the Leavers Assembly 
starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
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Mrs Henfrey has decided she wants to spend more time with her family and will also be leaving at the end of 
the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
 
Mrs Andrews is going on maternity leave at the end of the year. We trust she also has a safe delivery and are 
sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
5th July as in the original letter sent to them in April. 
1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
3rd July -Class 1 and 2 – Trip to Riverside Hub and Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre. 
9th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Leavers tea. Parents of Year 6 children can attend the Leavers Assembly 
starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 



 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
27th June 2024                                                    LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
A lot has happened since my last newsletter which was only last week. 
 
Thurlaston Carnival on Saturday was lovely. The weather was kind. Our Country Dancers and Choir were 
amazing. Well done to all who took part. 
 
We had some very tired children (and staff) on Thursday following the two late performances of Super Sam. 
The children were amazing and very professional. I am sure all our neighbours enjoyed the singing that they 
will have heard floating across the air during all three performances. The children are so talented. Thank you 
to the staff for supporting them with this so well and giving up their own time to attend the performances. 
 
The Diocese ran an online Leavers’ Assembly which we joined on Thursday. The Diocesan Director of 
Education led this with Bishop Martyn Snow giving a short talk. 
 
Gold Award Assembly is as usual on Monday. Certificates will only be given to children who handed in their 
collector cards before lunchtime on Thursday. Later ones will be done the following week. 
 
On Tuesday we have our Sports Day starting as near to 1pm as we are able. All are welcome to join. Please 
bring your own chairs or picnic blankets. The PTFA will be selling light refreshments. The children in each class 
chose the races they wanted to take part in and were happy at the time. They have been shared out fairly in 
each class. Changes to their choices are not possible. After Sports Day the PTFA are holding their AGM if you 
wish to join them. We ask that photographs of the children are not taken and that the judges’ decisions are 
respected which demonstrates good sportsmanship. 
 
On Wednesday we have our whole school trips.  
There is an early start for Class 3 and 4 at 8:25am. They will need a packed lunch and drinks. To be able to go 
on any of the things they will need: 

 long sleeves, trousers and gloves are needed for all lessons even if it is a hot day. 

 sensible shoes with grip are recommended. No open toed-shoes or heels permitted. 

 water bottle is needed 

 sun cream recommended on a sunny day 
 
Class 1 and 2 have their trip to Riverside Hub. Normal school start time. The children will be given the T-Shirts 
you have arranged in school. Lunch has been booked. 

We hope both trips will return by the end of school. However it is a little distance away and traffic can be 

unpredictable. 

 



Your child should be bringing home their school report tomorrow. Please check their bag.  
 
We are looking to recruit an apprentice LSA/TA through Loughborough College to start in the autumn term. 
The post will be paid at the Modern Apprentice Minimum Wage. If you know of anyone who may be 
interested please direct them to Loughborough College to apply. 
 
Miss Bilson will be joining us for our trip on Wednesday. Unfortunately, changes to the funding which was 
paying for her support mean she will be leaving us at the end of the year. We will miss her very much and all 
that she added to our school with her amazing PE skill set. We wish her well in her future. 
 
Mrs Henfrey has decided she wants to spend more time with her family and will also be leaving at the end of 
the year. We thank her for her hard work and wish her many enjoyable times with her husband, dog and 
wider family. We are in the process of appointing a replacement. 
 
Miss Barwell will be leaving us at the end of the year to have her first child. We wish her a safe delivery. She 
has fitted into school very well and we will miss her. 
 
Mrs Andrews is going on maternity leave at the end of the year. We trust she also has a safe delivery and are 
sure she will keep in touch during her maternity leave.  
 
Forthcoming events 
Please note there has been an error in the dates. Pupils starting school in EYFS visiting the school on 1st  and 
5th July as in the original letter sent to them in April. 
1st July- Pupils visiting their new classes and teachers  
2nd July – Sports day – All parents (and grandparents) welcome. Traditional sports day starting as near to 1pm 
as possible. Please bring your own seats/picnic blankets. 
3rd July -Class 1 and 2 – Trip to Riverside Hub and Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre. 
9th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Leavers tea. Parents of Year 6 children can attend the Leavers Assembly 
starting at approximately 9:10am 
End of 9th July – School closes for the summer holiday. 
27th August – School opens at 8:45am. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 


